Notes from Public Hearing at Wilson Park Senior Center
April 30, 2018

(Roughly 40 members of the public in attendance)

Notes below contain the comments and questions raised by the public – they do not include the responses and answers given by staff.

Introduction by Carmen on AAA, Area Plan requirements and process.  Background on how we got here – listening sessions, survey (over 400 responses), AARP data, interviews, etc.

Advocacy   (1:40)
· Goal 1 - Where would trainings be held?  
· Goal 3 – Public town hall meetings are already being held by our local representatives.  Explained that these would be different in that these events would be aging focused and on what the aging community needs.  
· How long have the Senior Centers been open?  Comment that public officials should know what older adults needs after all the years that these Senior Centers be opened.  They should know what we need, that’s their job.  
· Woman who worked as lobbyist for 40+ years said that you need to have face to face exposure with your legislators at every level.  Stressed the importance of people understanding the difference between how the state works vs. how the local level works – understanding how the system works and who makes what decisions.  Woman offered a powerpoint that was created on Milwaukee financing and how it work.
· Comment that it sounds like the people who volunteer at the Senior Centers are expected to do this work.
· Goal 3 – would it be possible to let all Senior Groups know that this is happening a few months prior and organize their thoughts and goals for this event.
· Who are you including in the definition of public official?  I know my alderman much better than I know my County Supervisor.  We should include officials at all levels and also educate the public on who their representatives are.
· How much are the funds being cut?  
· Goal 1 – question if this is different that the information session.  Also asked how people were invited.  Asked about capacity and how many were invited.

Nutrition  (1:53)
· Lots of people comment that the meals aren’t that healthy.  There’s a misconception that they’re not that healthy.  It should be clarified for people that it’s organized by a dietitian.
· Often people that take the van don’t have time to eat their meal.  The van might pick them up at 11:40 and they don’t have time to eat. Here at Wilson with all the people eating the people who take the van don’t have the time to get through the line and eat.
· Question about diabetics and considerations for them.  And asked specifically about Meals on Wheels and what’s available to them as far as diets.

Caregivers (2:01)
· You mean after all these years – we haven’t identified the underserved populations by now?


Dementia  (2:05) 
· No comments were made

Healthy Aging  (2:09)
· When this first came out I saw it listed in our activity guide – it was held at Washington Park Senior Center, the problem was the transportation.  They took the van and couldn’t get there in time for the class or had to leave early.  It was also listed wrong in the guide.
· Idea of the Public Television spots for announcement
· Question about our website – asked what is the address for our website
· Barbara asked how many people present have access to a computer for information.  Kiosks for information – Boston Store is going out of business and they have kiosks at their store.  Would they donate their kiosk to us for us to put into the Center and list our Commission information, classes, transportation, etc.
· How about putting some Activity Guides into the library for public to see?
· There is a need for Seniors to learn how to access that computer – you can’t even go to Pick ‘n Save without needing something from the computer.  We need more training and education for seniors about using computers.

Elder Justice  (2:20)
· Would have to teach people how to use the computer for the online referral.  Used to have regular computer classes here at Wilson – used to be weekly.  We don’t have those anymore.  There’s still a need for computer education.
· People can actually go to the library, the libraries have computers that people can go and use.

Transportation  (2:25)
· I have friends that take the van – is the van that people take for meals here the same van that you can take for doctor’s appointments.  Do you have to book in advance?
· I take the van all the time – they’re really helpful, you can call 2 days ahead of time, they’ll get you there.  The only thing is that you’re on their schedule, you might get there really early or you might get there just on time.  Because they’ll stop and pick up 2 or 3 other people.  It’s a nice ride but you have to plan your day.
· Are you connecting with the bus system?  How does this work with the Milwaukee County Transit System?
· Did they cut off that bus pass program?  The Go Pass program.

Senior Centers  (2:33)
· All this stuff is all good but the question I have from the group outside of this room – what is going on with the $200,000 that was taken out of the budget?  Is it going to be given back this year?  Is it going to go into the budget for next year?
· Asked about where this process is at and how we can give feedback
· Comment about the facilities assessment report and the words “dire condition” being associated with these buildings.  Even though the report said that currently most centers were actually given the rating of good condition.

Closing:  General Feedback
· We were talking about some kind of education around learning to use the computer.  You could probably use college students to help with that or high school kids.  Get them to volunteer.
· Barbara – we as seniors need to step out of the box and thing about what we can do.  The tax levy and our budget is going to continue to decline and we don’t have any control over that.  So, we need to get creative and think about what we can do to make these things possible – seek out grant funding sources, interns, partnerships.  We have to be creative as we think about the future.  The senior in the future looks different than the seniors of today.  Another idea we talked about was developing partnerships with corporations in Milwaukee – our own neighbors like Northwestern Mutual – do they have staff that could help out and volunteer or sponsorship and funding opportunities.  Things change and we’re very adaptable to change with them.
· Could we have a third local goal – about partnerships, creative ideas, the idea of a third priority to involve communication and opportunities to develop partnership, look to the future, thinking about the next generation of seniors, encourage sharing and partnerships.

· Volunteer for computer classes – Allan Lindsay, 414-762-9342, aalindsay.tb@gmail.com – here at Wilson or Kelly
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